Transition Black Isle
Admin Meeting 16/08/17
Getting things done

I’ve been thinking about a few things recently – Anne’s comment that there’s a lot of negativity around, my own irritation at the way minutes from the last admin meeting were distributed, some comments from Lara about getting people involved, and a long-standing worry about how inefficient we are in using our time to get things done.

Lara picked up on some of our capacity and succession issues by quoting this to me from a Transition Town Kinsale post: “The main challenge, says Klaus, is getting people more actively involved. ‘Currently, many of our core driving team are busy, and it’s hard to find people to step into their shoes.’” So, we certainly aren’t alone in these problems. Maybe we need to look at them from two directions, can we free up some of our time by being more efficient, and can we do more to get other members involved.

Being more efficient
It sometimes seems we often go to meetings without adequate preparation, discuss things we haven’t really thought through in advance, agree that someone will think about it more before the following meeting, which they don’t, and then we go round the circle again. And we say we’re too busy to get things done – well, no wonder! We’re all guilty of leaving things to the last minute (like this paper! I don’t claim to be any better than the rest of the group), not planning things properly, not doing things we said we’d do. Mostly we get away with it, but often only by wasting other people’s time. An example – we’ve known for ages that another round of CCF funding was likely, and we put a bit of work into developing projects for it earlier this year – but none of them really came to anything. All good so far. But then we try to get into brainstorming new ideas, when no-one knows the criteria for CCF funding, and no-one really has any projects they are ready to develop. That was a waste of time for all at the meeting, in my view. Then we minute that all will come back to the next meeting with proposals, but the minutes aren’t finished until the date of the next meeting, and no-one has put forward any ideas for the agenda. And no doubt we’ll talk about it this evening and nothing will come of it. Really, it would have saved us all time to have accepted that the ideas we had were going nowhere and those were our best ones, so no point in discussing any more! I think we could save ourselves a lot of time by being more focussed at meetings, thinking about things before meetings, doing the things we said we’d do and forgetting about things we don’t have a hope of doing.
I also think we need to be conscious of the balance between productive time and support time – productive time being time usefully spent making things happen, and support time being spent chasing things that haven’t happened, producing accounts, going to meetings, deciding what to do, etc. The distinction isn’t always clear-cut, but sometimes (not so much just now!) it has seemed as if we put so much energy into support stuff, we haven’t got any left for doing things. Are there admin procedures we can streamline or ditch? Getting rid of the membership sub was a step in the right direction.

Getting more members involved
There are lots of examples of us being slow to get others involved – my failure to find someone else to take on the community woods ideas and Anne’s to offload St Boniface sooner are two recent examples. So how can we do things differently? Another observation from Lara: “I also had an interesting conversation with Marcia about that problem from her perspective yesterday in the car. She said that she came to the markets for more than one year because interested in TBI but not knowing how to get involved, until Wendy noticed her and invited her to the Food and Growing group.” When we do ask, it seems we are quite often successful – Lynda and Marcia with Local Larder, Clive with the Huntly request, Maggie with community woods, Toni and Myra with St Boniface, all in the last few weeks. We’ve talked about contacting new members, but we don’t seem to have had many recently! It doesn’t feel as if we’re an unfriendly bunch, but I know how difficult it is to break into an existing and long-standing group. I don’t really have any suggestions for this, and am conscious this might lead to another woolly debate, but it seems important, and even if we just take on board the need to be more outward-looking, that would be a step forward.
Another quote from Lara “I hope that more TBI members will get involved in the different ideas and activities in the future, not only to make life easier for the directors, but also to give members a possibility to contribute something to the group and to get active. 

As Rob Hopkins said, 'let the mycorrhizae spread'.”
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